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Report of the Grants Committee

March 2, 2010
The purposes of the Cumberland Bar Association are as reflected in the Mission Statement--
"To enhance the professional lives of our members and to improve the administration of the law by promoting civility, collegiality, education and justice."
The CBA supports its mission to increase access to justice through a grants program and the Cumberland Bar Association Public Interest Fellowship through the University of Maine School of Law.  Grant guidelines and the grant application are available on the CBA website at www.cumberlandbar.org .  The Grants Committee had a budget of $3,150 for 2009.  The Committee awarded the following grants:
CBA Public Interest Fellowship

This year’s recipient of  the CBA  Public Interest Fellowship is Heidi Pushard (class of 2010.  Heidi worked with the Maine Volunteer Lawyers Project on their response to the rising tide of bankruptcy filings and debt relief issues in the state.  Unfortunately, the 2005 bankruptcy law revisions led to a significant decline in the number of local lawyers willing to accept pro bono bankruptcy referrals.  Heidi helped the VLP better assess the availability of assistance, develop stronger referral systems, and address other debt-related problems faced by the low-income population.  

The CBA Public Interest Fellowship was established five years ago by the CBA.  It is awarded annually to a second or third year student from the law school and provides a stipend for work done during the academic year for a legal aid organization that would otherwise be unable to afford the student’s services.   The CBA hopes to continue this Fellowship on an annual basis each summer to encourage Maine law students to consider public interest law as a career and provide some support to Maine's legal aid providers.
Probate Forms

The CBA also granted $1,650.00 to Pine Tree Legal Assistance to digitize commonly used probate forms into an electronic format. These interactive forms are available on the Pine Tree website at www.ptla.org/forms/
